
Welcome to the October 2019 issue of the HalfLink.

2019 AGM

The 2019 AGM will take place on Wednesday 23rd

October at the usual venue, Blackwells Cafe,
Chipperfield, with a club run beforehand if the
weather is favourable.

WELWYN TRACK DONATION

During the last track meeting of the season, on
Friday 13th September,  a cheque drawn from club
funds was presented to the Welwyn Wheelers to
help towards the cost of resurfacing the track at
Gosling Stadium.  Many of our club members have
raced at the track in years gone by and were happy
to help preserve the track for coming generations.

The presentation was made by Mick, Dave and
Denny to Peter Waghorn MBE and Andrew Brown
Welwyn Wheelers President, with ex member Tony
Woodford sneaking in to the photo.

The Harp track championships were held at Welwyn
track during the 1970’s with the cut and thrust of the
sprint captured in the following photos.
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CAUGHT ON CAMERA

RACING CAPS

Racing caps have been ordered from Epic-Orange
with delivery slated for 2nd week in November.
ForceGB with whom we have our club kit shop
don’t supply racing caps so we had to look else
where.

As suggested by one of the Dave’s the caps will
make it easier for riders at the Harp Hilly to
recognise Harp members if they need help or have
any queries.

ALISTAIR ASHER

As most of you know, sadly, ex member Alistair
Asher passed away during the year after a very
short, sudden illness.
He joined us for the 80th anniversary club ride at
Haddenham last year and is well remembered from
when he raced for the Harp in the 80’s


